
West Somerset Steam Railway Trust Ltd 
www.wssrt.co.uk

NOTICE OF MEETING 

NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN of the 33rd Annual General Meeting of the Company which will be 
held at The Gauge Museum, Bishops Lydeard Station on Saturday 25 April 2015 at 1430 to transact 
the business shown in the Agenda below.

Any member entitled to attend and vote is entitled to appoint a proxy to attend and, on a poll, 
vote on his behalf.  A proxy need not be a member of the Company.  The form of proxy is 
attached.

AGENDA 

1. To consider and, if approved, adopt the minutes of the 2014 Annual General Meeting 
(attached)

2. To consider and, if approved, adopt the Company’s Financial Statements and the Reports of 
the Directors and Independent Examiner for the year ended 30 September 2014

3. To elect Directors 

In accordance with the Articles of Association, Messrs C Bolt and D Williams retire from 
office and, being eligible, offer themselves for re-election

4. To transact any other business which may be properly transacted at an Annual General 
Meeting

Following the formal business, the Chairman and other directors will give an update on current 
issues, and invite questions.

By order of the Board

C Austin OBE 
Chairman 
1 April 2015
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West Somerset Steam Railway Trust Full members 32nd Annual General Meeting Sunday 
25th May 2014 at 14.00 hours Gauge Museum, Bishops Lydeard Station 

Apologies - Chris Bolt, David Randles 

Chris Austin welcomed everyone and thanked them for attending. 

Minutes of previous AGM 

Greg McNelly should be added to the list of attendees. With this amendment, the Minutes were 
proposed by John Jenkins, seconded by Pete Treharne and passed unanimously. 

Accounts of WSSRT 

Chris Austin stated that Chris Bolt was unable to attend, but asked if there were any comments or 
questions on the accounts.  There were no comments, so the accounts were proposed by Ian 
Coleby and seconded by Peter Darke and passed unanimously. 

Re-election of Trustees 

Three Directors/Trustees were retiring by rotation and seeking re-election, two having passed the 
age of 65 years 

Chris Austin, proposed Ian Coleby, seconded Peter Darke, agreed unanimously 

Pete Treharne, proposed Peter Darke, seconded John Jenkins, agreed unanimously 

John Jenkins, proposed Ian Coleby, seconded Pete Treharne, agreed unanimously 

Appointment of Auditors 

Chris Austin reminded those present that the accounts only needed to be checked for smaller 
charities such as WSSRT rather than be submitted for full audit. Proposed by Ray Clack, seconded 
by Ian Coleby, agreed unanimously. 

New membership rules and Articles 

Chris Austin stated that the Articles had not been reviewed as required since 1972. The old 
Articles still made reference to the 1948 Companies Act rather than the more modern 2006 Act 
and subsequent amendments. Most current donors to the Trust give at least £5 per month, hence 
the proposal of a £60 annual membership fee. This could be changed in future years according to 
members' wishes. The new Articles were based on a recommended draft from the Charity 
Commission with specific amendments relevant to the Trust. The objects remained unchanged (the 
Charity Commission would have to scrutinise were these changed). The new Articles abolished the 
two distinct categories of membership (full and associate) and proposed one category of full 
membership with all members entitled to vote. 

Claire Sheppy felt that £60 was a lot of money when compared with, for example, the cost of 
Association membership. Ian Coleby asked what we were offering for £60? Claire Sheppy said she 
was a professional and did not charge the Trust for her services in terms of providing drawings and 
diagrams. Chris Austin stated that volunteers who were not currently members contributed a 
great deal to the Trust. 
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John Jenkins asked if the new Articles made provision for monies/services given in kind? David 
Williams said they did not, but the old Articles did, as some had previously been granted full 
membership in return for professional services rendered, such as work on the Museum at Blue 
Anchor or on Trust vehicles. 

Peter Darke asked what proportion of income was from subscriptions? John Jenkins asked if the 
Trust had a prescribed membership fee at the moment? Chris Austin confirmed the Trust did not. 
Peter Darke asked how many full members the Trust currently had? David Williams replied that 
there were 46 full members; DJW asked whether there were any suggestions from those present 
as to what an acceptable membership fee might be? 

Claire Sheppy suggested that £30 might be more realistic than £60 per annum, working out at 
around £2.50 per month.  John Jenkins considered that £60 per year might deter new members 
from joining, so the fee of £30 was agreed. 

With this amendment, Peter Darke proposed and Pete Treharne seconded, which was agreed 
unanimously. 

Any other business 

The passing of both Chris and Colin Dowrick was noted with sadness. 

John Jenkins offered thanks to Chris Bolt for transferring the accounts from manual to a computer 
based system.
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Chairman’s report 

The Trust has played its part in supporting the life of the railway during the year by engaging with 
visitors and interpreting the rich history of the Trust’s collection during special events at the Gauge 
museum and the Restorations site at Williton, as well as at Blue Anchor museum which has also 
been open on Summer Sundays..   

During the year, we have attracted a greater number of volunteers to work on coach 6705, and we 
now benefit from the help and support of a dozen regular volunteers with seven or eight working 
for one or more days each week, a great contribution which has enabled us to move forward 
purposefully and at a quicker rate. 

Progress on 6705 has nevertheless been slow, resulting from a number of latent defects which have 
been revealed during the restoration, and the need to replace some of the earlier remedial work 
carried out at Crewe.  We took the decision to do this to ensure that the coach will not only be fit 
for traffic and reliable, but will present a high quality finish to passengers and will withstand the 
rigours of front line  passenger service when it runs again on the WSR.  

We have replaced the missing buffing gear on former ambulance coach 3639, which now allows it 
to be moved safely round the yard at Williton, and the story of ambulance trains was interpreted 
by Claire Sheppy with display boards at three stations along the line to mark the centenary of the 
start of the first world war.  We have also replaced the decayed tarpaulin that was falling off the 
bow-ended Collett coach 4546 in Williton yard with heavy duty plastic sheeting, and plan to do the 
same on other coaches with inadequate protection this year.  

The long term aim remains to seek heritage lottery funding for the restoration of further vehicles, 
and for accommodation where they can be displayed and interpreted properly.  It is disappointing 
that we have not been able to make more progress in seeking grant funding, but this has had to 
await long term decisions about the future use of the Bishops Lydeard site.  A planning group with 
the Association, the PLC and the District Council has now been established, and I expect to be 
able to give details in next year’s report.       

The membership requirements and the memorandum and articles of association have been 
thoroughly overhauled during the year and the accounting systems brought up to date.  My thanks 
go particularly to Chris Bolt for these significant tasks, as well as to fellow trustees for their 
support during the year.  Thanks go too to all volunteers who have worked tirelessly on the task of 
restoring 6705 which has proved to be so much more challenging than any of us envisaged.  I am 
grateful to colleagues at Williton Restoration from whose expertise and assistance we have 
benefitted and to Andrew Forster for technical advice at various key stages of the project.  

Chris Austin OBE 
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Treasurer’s report 

The accounts for 2013-14 follow the same format as last year.   We will however be reviewing this 
format for the 2015 accounts, in the light of new accounting requirements for charities which apply 
for financial years ending after 1 January 2015.

Net income in the year (after charging costs such as rents, insurance and accountancy) was 
£10,949.  This was lower than in the previous year principally because we received fewer large one-
off donations.  Capital expenditure, which is charged to reserves, amounted to £13,108, nearly 
£5,000 higher than in the previous year.  This principally comprised the cost of materials and 
contracted work associated with the continuing restoration of  carriage 6705, and work on 3639 
(the toplight coach which saw active service in France during the First World War as part of an 
ambulance train). 

As a consequence of these changes, cash balances fell by £2,137.  The total cash balance at the end 
of the year was £43,285.  Of this amount, just under £12,000 was in the General Fund, and 
therefore available for any Trust project.  The remaining balances are in Restricted Funds, including 
the Blue Anchor Museum (£21,954), 3639 (£4,916) and 9038 (the Sleeping Car, £2,280).  Since the 
end of the financial year, the Trust has agreed expenditure of over £5,000 to repaint the Blue 
Anchor Museum (which is a Trust responsibility under the terms of the licence from the plc).  
These costs will be charged to the Museum reserve.

Following the adoption of new Articles last year, membership of the Trust is now linked to 
donations.  The majority of the eligible donors have applied to become members, and membership 
cards are being prepared.  Some donors have generously increased the amount given each month.  
New members are always welcome.

Chris Bolt CB 
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Blue Anchor Museum 

The Museum season finished at the end of September, since when the intervening time has passed 
far too quickly and here we are approaching another AGM.   Although getting off to a slow start, 
mainly due to the weather, the latter part of the year did improve and final figures could have been 
much worse.  Visitor numbers were up by 59, donations by £65, while sales recorded a slight dip of 
£15.  This season has started off following last year’s pattern with the Autumn Gala – visitor 
numbers and donations slightly up and sales down.

The winter has been nothing like as wet as the last, but we have kept the storage heaters on at 
night to help air the displays and cupboard spaces – not good news for that elusive ‘bonus’!  To 
make money matters even worse, we have hired in contractors to carry out repairs where 
necessary and paint the exterior of the museum.  To put it mildly, the weather has not been the 
best but progress has been remarkably good.  Not the best time of year to do these jobs, but 
scaffolding had to be erected on the down side trackbed to work on the valancing, which is difficult 
when running those damned trains!  Last time, we did it from ladders, but most of us cannot do 
now what we did then – perhaps also we've grown a little wiser since those days? However, all 
should be completed in time for the Spring Gala – although there will doubtless be something or 
other that's been overlooked!

As planned, the lever frame for the wicket gates left the museum in November and has now taken 
up residence in Blue Anchor Signal Box.  It was placed into the care of the museum on 6 March 
1985 with the caption: "These levers will be replaced in the signal box as and when time and funds 
permit”.  Obviously the last 30 years have not been good for either time or funds!

The Spring Gala is now upon us, so we hope last season’s volunteers will remember to turn out 
again – same rate of pay I'm afraid.  During the course of the year, we would like to see one or two 
more ‘helpers’ sign up, and looking a little further ahead to someone who would consider taking 
over as Curator – one ain't going to go on for ever!

I look forward to seeing many of you over the gala and during the year ahead. 

Pete Treharne  
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